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SAFETY REMINDERS

All guests must be checked in with the RA Office

in your community. Photo ID is required for

guests to enter the building, and they must be

accompanied by the resident they are visiting.

Smoking of any kind is prohibited in the

residence halls which includes student rooms,

bathrooms, and other common areas. Tobacco

use is prohibited on campus except in

designated areas. Cannabis use and/or

possession is prohibited on campus, as required

by federal law under the Drug-Free Schools and

Communities Act.  

Firearms, knives, and other weapons are

prohibited on campus and in the residence halls.

This includes recreational weapons, such as

airsoft guns, paintball guns, and gel blaster

guns. 

Please do not prop exterior doors to the

residence halls. This puts building security at risk

and creates an entryway for pests and vermin.

Students will be sanctioned under the Code of

Conduct if found responsible for propping doors

or otherwise tampering with door locks. 

Smoke detectors may not be covered or

otherwise tampered with. Tampering with fire

safety equipment is a violation of the Code of

Conduct and endangers the lives of all

community members. 

Help us keep the residence halls safe for everyone

in our on-campus community. Please keep in mind

the following policies and guidance: 

Please help us maintain the safety of our residence

halls by communicating with our staff when safety

concerns arise. 

Woodlands 3 RA On-duty: 516-736-2293

Woodlands 4 RA On-duty: 516-736-2292

Woodlands 5 RA On-duty: 516-736-2317

Academic Village RA On-duty: 516-736-2315

In cases of immediate emergencies, please

call University Police at 516-876-3333.

Spring is here!

Keep your distance from wildlife on campus. 
Some of the animals that visit our campus are
federally protected, and it is important for everyone in
the SUNY Old Westbury community to be good
neighbors to our furry or feathered friends. 
Spring is the season when most animals are settling
down to raise their young, and they may be protective
of their young.

Please make sure you are properly disposing of your
garbage. 

Garbage should be taken outside to the dumpsters in
closed bags/containers. 
Room trash, including food waste, should not be
disposed of in common areas or bathrooms. 
Dishes should be washed in kitchen sinks or the
laundry room slop sinks after all leftover food is
disposed of in the trash. 
Properly disposing of garbage and food helps keep
our communities pest-free as we start to see
temperatures rise. 

Please do not feed any animals on campus. 
Leaving out food can attract other animals closer to
the buildings. 
When people begin to feed wild animals, they can
become too comfortable with people and act
aggressively in an attempt to get more food. 

It's officially spring, and we have a lot of important
information to share with our residential population. As the
weather gets warmer, please be mindful of the wildlife
community that lives on our beautiful campus. We're asking
all residents and visitors to follow the best practices below: 

If you have any questions or concerns about this
guidance, please contact your residence hall director for
more information. 



We've moved!

ORL

Offices across campus
have moved
If you haven't heard the news, our office has moved! The

Office of Residential Life is now located in the Student

Union, 303. If you need to contact your residence hall

director, please keep in mind that all RHDs have offices

within their communities as well. Other offices that can be

found in their new locations include: 

IMPORTANT
DATES

APRIL 2023

Happening Now: 
Course registration for Fall 2023 is
open! Set a meeting with your
academic advisor if you need
assistance with building your course
schedule.

Tuesday, 4/11:
Fresh Check Day

Friday,  4/14: 
Inauguration of President Sams

Monday, 4/17 - Friday, 4/22: 
RA floor/wing meetings in preparation
of May hall closing

Tuesday,  4/18: 
Student Research Day

Saturday, 4/23: 
Skyfactor Resident Assessment closes

Thursday, 4/27:
Uniting Together for Sexual Assault
Awareness - Denim Day Event

Admissions

Student Union,   first-

floor rotunda

Transfer Services

Student Union, third-

floor rotunda

Orientation 

Student Union, third-

floor rotunda
Counseling Center

Campus Center, I Wing, first floor

Registrar

Campus Center, I Wing, second floor

Career Services

Student Union, third-floor rotunda

Pantry

Campus Center, K-100

Emails and phone numbers for these offices remain the

same. Please be mindful that on-campus signage and

website details are still being updated to reflect these

moves.
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Keep your air unit off so that warm air stops

pushing into the room. The air unit will not

offer cool air until we are able to switch the

heat off for the remainder of the semester.

Only open your windows after turning off

your air unit. If your air unit is on, open

windows may impact the level of heat

entering your room through the air unit. 

Keep window blinds closed when the

sunlight is directly entering your room.

Blocking the sunlight in the warmer part of

the day will help keep rooms cool. 

Contact an RA if your heat will not turn off or

if any other maintenance concerns arise. 

As spring temperatures fluctuate, building

temperatures may be slightly warmer than

usual. While our buildings are typically expected

to transition to cool air in mid-April, our office

works in coordination with the Heat Plant in

order to maintain reasonable building

temperatures throughout the year. Until the

system switches to cool air, the heat has been

lowered to accommodate higher spring

temperatures during the day. Students wishing

to have lower temperatures in their rooms/suites

should follow the guidance below: 

Temperatures
are rising Did you miss the deadline

for room selection?
Current students who did not

make arrangements to go through
room selection for the 23-24

semester can still apply for housing
through the 23 Readmit
Application (Fall 2023). 

 
Please contact the Office of Residential

Life if you have any questions. 



Follow us on IG @OWreslife
to keep up with our office!
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